WESTOW
PARISH COUNCIL
Westow Parish Council Meeting –    Wednesday 20 July 2022 in the Village Hall 
 
Attendees: 
Helen Crews (HC) Chair, Angela Fothergill (AF) Clerk, Pennie Hamer (PH), Richard Bannister (RB), John Smith (JS) Treasurer, Christine Smith (CS), Neil Johnson (NJ)
Apologies:
Elizabeth Shields
Agreement of Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting held on 18th May 2022 were agreed as a correct record. 
Matters Arising from Action Log.

Platinum Jubilee – it was noted that that HC had sent a letter of thanks from the PC on 7 June to the organisers of the Jubilee congratulating them on such a positive event despite the weather. This item was now closed.
Benches – NJ said that Clive Beadon had decided to retire so would not be available to make the bench for the village. HC said she would email Julie Price in this regard and let her know that the £100 contribution from the Parish Council would still be available if she could find someone else to make the bench.

Parking in the Village – Further serious discussion took place regarding the parking within the village as on at least one occasion that the PC are aware of an emergency vehicle (ambulance) had considerable difficulty accessing the callout address. It was suggested that a note was distributed to all villagers regarding parking cars on the roadside asking them to ensure that there is enough room for emergency vehicles to get through. The space needs to be suffice for a fire engine to get through and the PC would take advice from the Fire Service to be included in the note.
HC to obtain some guidance from the Fire Service in this regard.

Clerk’s Update. 

AF noted that various pot holes had been repaired.

It was mentioned that the long grass at the top of the A64 was causing problems because of visibility when turning on to the A64. AF seemed to think that this had been cut but would check and if not would mention on the Parish Portal.
Budget and Finance
The Parish Council account stood at £2076.65. Zurich had been paid £732 re insurance for the village hall. RDC had hired the Hall in for the Elections which had brought in £64.
The separate Westow Parish Club Account (the use of which is restricted to the upkeep of the Village Hall) stood at £3919. 

JS had put in an expression of interest with regard to a Government Grant that is available for Village Halls in need of modernization.

Planning Applications
Two Planning Applications since the last meeting: -
· Mrs Susan Coates – Coney Cottage erection of single storey extension and porch to existing annex  - the Council had no objections to this Application.

· Mr John Francis, Leason Main Street Westow installation of 2 no banks of ground mounted solar panels giving a total of 20 no. panels generating up to 6.9kw- the Council had no objections.
Kirkham Bridge
PH had received communication from Christine Wood of Firby regarding the weight restriction on the bridge and to see if it would be possible to have some signs advising of the weight restriction at Eddlethorpe and Gally Gap.
AF to put on Parish Portal and also to see if she could find out the cost of the repairs to the Bridge to date and also the projected cost and timing of the most recent repairs.

PH to reply back to Christine Wood.

Rights of Way

RB said that the right of way at Jeffrey Bog which forms part of the Centenary Way is still closed and would like to establish when the Council are proposing to do the work to reopen it.  RB had also noticed that a roof rack had been abandoned on the cutting part of the bridleway down Sandy Lane. He said that there is increasing use by 4 x 4’s and motorbikes down the lane and was not sure if this was legal.
After discussion, RB agreed to contact the Rights of Way Officer in the first instance to see if there is a definitive map identifying rights of way/bridleways in the Parish.

RB to contact Rights of Way office

CS said that she also had a contact and would forward to RB

AF to put Rights of Way on Action Log

AF to mention on the Parish Portal re the re-opening of Jeffrey Bog
PH said that she received various emails through the website and it was agreed that she would forward these on to the Councillors for their information/action.
The meeting ended at 8.50 p.m.
Next meeting Wednesday 14th September 2022
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